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Question 01:

It was brought to our attention that a large percentage of the population currently residing 
in the Fogarty/Valley-Ivyglen project area are non-English speaking residents.   Because 
of this, we would like SCE to clarify the method used to notify this part of the population 
about the consolidated substation/subtransmission line project.  Specifically, please 
explain the notification process.  What languages did SCE include in the notices?  

Response to Question 01:

SCE provided notice consistent with the requirements of G.O. 131D, Section XI. A.  
Specifically, SCE provided notice by: (1) direct mail to all owners of property within 300 feet of 
the right-of-way as determined by the most recent local assessor's parcel roll; (2) advertisement 
in newspapers of general circulation in the county in which the proposed project is located; and 
(3) posting notice on-site and off-site where the project would be located and along the project 
route.  The notice sent to property owners and posted along the project route was in English.  
The notice was advertised in the following newspapers: Riverside Press Enterprise and The 
Californian.


